

Ola

This first quarter of the year has been such a good start to the year. I picked the work "Ola" for this newsletter, because in Hawaiian, it means salvation. It has been a blessing to see God work at Maluhia, and we count it a privilege to be able to share His message of salvation throughout Hawaii everyday.

January is always an exciting month when our church ohana gets excited about the new year's theme, which for 2023, is "I Will Follow." We have seen our church members take Biblical truths from church, Bible studies, and discipleship, and start applying them to following God more in their personal lives. It has been such an encouragement to see them grow.

In February, we have our annual Friend Day at the end of the month, and everyone has friends or family that they personally invited and prayed for. It was awesome to not only see our church inviting friends, but also praying for them and taking personal interest in others' spiritual lives.

Ending with March, it was an action packed month that was busy, but as Sarah and I looked at it in the past, we both agreed it was one of the most fulfilling we have had yet. We saw someone baptized, someone saved, two start discipleship, one start a personal Bible class who has already finished discipleship, we enjoyed the Lord's Supper with our church members, see people personally evangelize in their neighborhoods for Easter, and one commit to giving to missions after a guest missionary shared their field.

We pray that God continues to bless our church throughout the year, but also we pray that He continues to bless our family. He has always provided for us, but please keep praying not only for that, but for our children and their salvation. We pray that God protects them from so much in the world today, and it has been a sweet blessing to see them personally praying and loving to invite people to church. Mahalo for your love and support, and please continue to pray for us as we pray for you and your church family as well.

Jan/Feb/Mar 2023 Prayer Requests

- Souls to be Saved
- Bless our Discipleship Program
- People to Grow and Mature
- Fruit from Easter
- Churches to continue support
- A Permanent Church Building

Our Sending Church

Koolau Baptist Church 45-633 Keneke St. Kaneohe, HI 96744

Send Support to

Central Missionary Clearinghouse PO Box 219228 Houston, TX 77218-9228











